Cirencester Amnesty International AGM

10th June 2015, 7.30pm at 2 Chesterton Terrace, 18 Watermoor Road, Cirencester
Present 
 Marina Marvan, Val Hindson, Ann Vickers, Virginia Nicholas, Jean Whorwell, Gill Akers, Chris Stevens, Nicola Rawson
Apologies Jenny Bradley, Ros Topley
1. Minutes of last AGM – 3rd Feb 2014
The minutes were agreed to be a true record of the meeting.

2. Matters Arising

The £90 from Nicky’s Amnestea, that was outstanding at the last AGM, has been paid in and appears in this years accounts. 
3. Chair’s Report 
It has been another challenging year for the group with low attendance at many meetings.  The group was given a boost last year by the temporary membership of Mike Smith and Lyndsey McLellan, who brought youth and enthusiasm to the group.  Sadly they were only in the area temporarily.  It has also been good to welcome back Gill Akers to the group.  The average attendance as meetings this year has been below 5.

The majority of meetings have been business meetings and we have discussed such things as the AI policy on sex workers, the resolutions put to the AGM and the AI Strategic Plan. The Greeting Card Writing at the Friends Meeting House in December was a successful evening.  We were forced to cancel a workshop on the torture campaign in January due to lack of numbers.

With insufficient number to organise our own speakers we have attended events organised by others including a performance by Swithin Fry at the Sundial Theatre and a meeting organised by the Stroud group on North Korea.  

The group were successful in having their question submitted to the hustings for the general election and ensured that the Human Rights Acts was on the agenda for the election.

In June over 200 postcards were written in the church porch to support Stop Torture Day.
We have also continued to fund-raise with the address labels and book shelf both bringing in a regular income.  In March 2014 the Brewery Arts Community Choir raised money for us at their concert – this raised £718 in total, half for Amnesty.  The Flag Day in October raised £360.61 and our presence at the Christmas Bazaar helped to raise local awareness as well as raising money.

4. Future of the Group

There was a general discussion of the purpose and future of the group.  Marina will be moving to Stroud in September and has therefore stepped down as secretary.  This also means we will lose our meeting place – we agreed to investigate moving back to the FMH after September.
We agreed the purpose of the group was threefold:

· To raise public awareness of human rights and the work of AI

· To campaign 

· To fund raise

Looking back over the last year we have managed to achieve all of these.
Many present felt that the business meetings had not in general been very inspiring and that new members were unlikely to stay with the current format.  Past and present secretaries shared the view that it was a one way conversation, presenting the group with the information received from AI HQ with little engagement or interest from the group.

It was felt that not having individuals assigned to campaigns had not worked well.  The suggestion at the AGM last year was that we all brought actions of interest to us to meetings, the reality has been that very few members have brought any actions with them.  It was suggested that members prepared short talks of subjects of interest to them to allow us to discuss topics of relevance to the group.

There was a suggestion that we could combine with the Stroud group, but no decision was made.

We agreed to carry on for the rest of the year and then review the situation.  We decided to focus our efforts on a small number of events with a specific member of the group taking charge of each one.   We agreed to try and organise one speaker and then make sure we publicise it well.  We will try and get a speaker from AI on the Human Rights Act. 
5. Election of Officers

We did not formally elect a chair or a secretary.  We have agreed who will lead on each event we are planning this year (see below) and we will reconsider the future of the group in January 2016.

The current officers are therefore:

Chair: unfilled
Secretary – admin & contact with HQ: unfilled

Secretary – minutes: unfilled

Treasurer – Chris to continue until the end of the year

6. Treasurer’s Report


Balance at 1/1/14

£1313.81

Balance at 31/12/14
£1502.33

Main sources of income:

· Book sales

£636.06 (no cost)

· Address labels
£313.00 (cost £200.14 for printing)

· Choir concert

£650.00 (cost £337.00 for wine)

· Street collection
£360.61 (no cost)

· Amnestea

£90 (no cost)

· Postage donation
£60

The other expeditures were:

· Rent


£30

· Postage

£221.51

· Xmas cards

£128.24 (income of £143.70 will appear in 2015 accounts)

We donated £1000 to AIUK from group funds.

The current balance is £1103.82.  The group agreed to send £600 to AIUK.

7. Programme for the rest of 2015

We agreed to do the following in 2015. The names in brackets after each one is the person who agreed to organise it.
· Meetings:
· 8th July – Virginia to give a short talk to the group (at Marina’s) (Virginia)
· September – Organise a speaker from AI  on Human Rights Act.  Nicky to contact AI to organise and FMH to book room. (Nicky)
· December – Greeting Card Writing (Val)
· Fund raising / Raising Awareness
· Book shelf at Organic Farm Shop (Val)
· Address Labels, Anne to take over from Marina (Anne)
· Flag Dag – September.  Virginia to hand over to Gill (Gill)
· Christmas Charity Fair – December. (Anne)
· Other
· Gill to arrange to speak to students at Deer Park.  Time to be determined by Miss Hope. (Gill)

7. AOB
Jenny is holding an Amnestea Party at her home, 7 Queen Street, on 27th June.  All welcome.
· Mar 2014 – Business Meeting (attendance 8) – discussed AI policy on sex workers

· April 2014 – Business Meeting (attendance 8) – reviewed in the AGM resolutions

· May 2014 – Business Meeting (attendance 8) – feedback from the AGM

· June 2014 – Business Meeting (attendance 5) 

· July 2014 - ?

· August 2014 – no meeting

· September 2014 – Business Meeting (attendance 6)

· October 2014 – no minutes available

· November 2014 – Business Meeting (attendance 6)

· December 2014 – Greeting Card Writing

· January 2015 – Business Meeting (attendance 3)

· February 2015 – Swithin Fry at the Sundial Theatre (attendance 4)
· March 2015 – Business Meeting (attendance 3)

· April 2015 – Business Meeting (attendance 8) – Question for Hustings

· May 2015 – Joined Stroud group for evening on North Korea

